
Extreme Weather Policy 

In the event of extreme weather, such as snow, flooding etc the school 

will take advice, where appropriate from the relevant authorities. We 

aim to keep the school open whenever we can. However, the safety and 

welfare of our pupils and staff is paramount at all times.  

If it is deemed necessary to close the school before the start of the 

school day a recorded message on the status of the school will be left 

on the following telephone number: 

0161 790 2327 

The school closure will also show on Salford Council Website.  

If the weather were to deteriorate during the school day, the following 

procedures will apply:- 

 School will keep updated regarding weather reports 

 A decision will be made about the school closure time 

 If a decision is taken to close, texts will be sent to all parents 

asking them to collect their child/children. Please ensure your 

mobile number is up o date in the office 

 Children will leave as parents arrive to collect them 

If the weather remains poor or worsens during the night the following 

procedures will be followed:- 

 Whenever possible, staff will inspect the school site in the morning 

 A decision will be made about whether to close the school that day 

 If the bad weather continues for more than one day the school will 

leave a recorded message on the answering machine with advice 

for parents. 

 

 


